Exeter City Supporters Society – Trust Board Meeting
Trust Board Meeting Minutes ………………….Part A
Meeting held at St James’ Park                                           Monday 13th November 2017  
Trustees present: 
Martin Weiler, Elaine Davis, Paul Farley, Doug Gillard, Clive Harrison, Nick Hawker,  Peter Holding, Neil Le Milliere, Pete Martin, Matt Phillips, Paul West
Officers present: Steve Chudley, Graham Deasy, Alice Cooke 
Apologies: Jenny Hogg
	Item No
	Item

	
	Election of the Trust Chair
Martin Weiler stated that he did not wish to be considered for re-election as the Chair of the Trust and wished to stand down with immediate effect.
Nominations from Trustees were to be sent to the Secretary by 5.00pm on Friday 17th November.

It was agreed the Secretary should Chair the Trust Board meeting for the purpose of facilitating the business of the Board. 


	13/11/A1

	Minutes from last Meeting - Monday 9th October 2017  
The Minutes of the last TB held on 9th October 2017  were approved and signed as a correct & accurate record of the meeting
 

	13/11/A2

	Matters arising from the Minutes
No matters arising were tabled, as any issues would be considered under the relevant agenda item.

	13/11/A3

	Election of Trustees to the Club Board
Following a ballot the following Trustees were elected to serve on the Club Board
Elaine Davis, Paul Farley, Peter Holding.


	13/11/A4
	 Appointment of Working Group Leads
The current Working Group Leads all declared that they wished to continue in their respective roles.

There were no other nominations.

The TB unanimously approved the re-appointments of:  

Peter Holding as Finance & Governance Group Lead 
Paul West as Ownership Working Group Lead
Paul Farley as Community Working Group Lead 
Pete Martin as Communication & Engagement Group Lead.
Appointments to Gate Committee
Paul Farley, Pete Martin & John Kanefsky were unanimously re-elected to serve on the Gates Committee



	13/11/A5
	Trust Board Membership
The TB were officially notified that Sean Devine had resigned his position as a Trustee as he was leaving the area and he would be unable to fulfil his Trustee obligations going-forward. The TB acknowledged Sean’s contribution to the work of the Trust and wished him well for the future.

Doug Gillard and Nick Hawker were congratulated on their election as Trustees and were welcomed on to the TB.

Pete Martin and Paul West were congratulated on their re-election as Trustees.



	13/11/A6
	AGM
The Secretary recorded his thanks to the Trustees and Officers who had assisted at the AGM.
The location and facilities worked well and were competitively priced

The TB asked if the Lecture Theatre could be used again for future AGM’s

Enquiries about the lack of ‘Any Other Business’ had been received from two members and the Secretary referred to correspondence received from Keith Perryman & Roger Bibby.
The Secretary explained that the 2017 Agenda had been taken from the 2016 Agenda and Minutes, where there was no mention of A.O.B. 

The Chair (MW) had invited questions on any Trust matters following his report.
The TB agreed that Members questions needed to be responded to publicly.

The Secretary was asked to investigate appropriate ways in which this may be addressed and report back to the next TB meeting

Election / AGM working group
The TB recorded their thanks to John Street, the Returning Officer, and were pleased to note that he had agreed to continue in that capacity.

In January 2018, the Secretary was to form and Chair an Election/AGM working group. 
It was agreed that the TB Officers and the Returning Officer should initially establish the Group and 

co-opt other members as appropriate.



	13/11/A7
	 

Report from the Working Groups
a. Finance & Governance  
The draft minutes of the FGG Meeting of 30 October 2017 had been circulated
b. Ownership     
           The Minutes of the OWG meeting of 4th October 2017 had been circulated 
c. Community 
            PF indicated that he needed assistance with running this group to ensure its effectiveness
            A Hall of Fame Dinner was taking place on 30th Nov 2017
d. Communication and Engagement  
 The new website was in the latter stages of development and it was anticipated that the new site
 would be in place before Christmas 


	13/11/A8
	2018 Trust Board meetings 

The following dates for Trust Board meetings were approved

15th Jan ; 12th  Feb ; 12th Mar ; 9th April ; 14th May ; 11th June ;  9th July ; 13th Aug ; 10th Sept ; 8th Oct ; 12th Nov; 
10th Dec
The TB agreed to consider occasional date changes to enable those Trustees with regular external commitments on Mondays, to attend more frequently.



	13/11/A9
	Part B summary
Trust Strategy Away Days
The Secretary was tasked with producing a working document and dates for Trust Strategy Away Days in 2018.

CTA implementation
The TB unanimously approved the recommendations from the FGG referring to timescales involved in approving significant expenditure by the Club. 



	13/11/A10
	Any other business

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

	
	Date of Next Meeting
 The next Trust Board Meeting is scheduled for Monday 11th December 2017  @ 7.30 pm


